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RE: Request for Public Records 
 
Amy Parker 
 
Dear Ms. Parker: 
 
This correspondence will serve as the ABC Unified School District’s (“District”) initial response to your December 21, 2022, 
Public Records Request (“Request”). Specifically, on December 21, 2022, you requested the following information:  
 

“…all policy documents and internal/external memorandums, as well as written or otherwise documented 
justifications, regarding why many VPN protocols (in particular OpenVPN, WireGuard, IPsec/L2TP, and 
SSH) are blocked on District networks.” 

 
While the District believes this Request seeks, at least in part, disclosable public records, we believe that searching for and 
collecting all responsive records will take some time. Once collected, the District must appropriately examine each document 
under pertinent law to determine whether it is disclosable. See Government Code º§§6250 et seq. In light of the foregoing, the 
District is exercising its right, pursuant to Government Code º§6253(c), to extend its evaluation period by 14 additional days, 
giving the District a total of 24 days to evaluate this Request to determine whether it seeks, in whole or in part, disclosable 
public records. See, Government Code §§6250 et seq. 
 
The District will provide its determination as to whether your Request seeks copies of disclosable public records within the 
timeframe listed above. The District reserves its right to assess and collect all fees and costs permitted under Government Code 
§§6253 and 6253.9. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Scott Smith 
Communications Officer 
(562) 229-7864 Direct 
Scott.Smith@ABCUSD.US 


